30+ Ideas to Recognize and Motivate Spikes at Your Association
1. National Membership Drives – Sign up your HBA to participate in one or both of the national membership drives and your Spikes will earn double or triple credits for new members brought in during those months! It’s as simple as reporting them as sponsors for your new members to NAHB for each participating month. You can hold local and state competitions as well. The benefits in terms of recognition and rewards to your Spikes – and to your association – are great! 
2. Spike Pride – Foster Spike pride by encouraging your Spikes to wear their ribbons & pins at local, state and national events! They’ve worked hard to become Spikes and move up the points ladder – remind them of how proud you are of their accomplishments.

3. Spike Pride Incentive – Offer a small cash award, prize, free drinks or other incentive to Spikes who wear their Spike pins and ribbons at your membership meetings or other events. Recognize all of your Spikes by asking them to stand – reward all those left standing when you ask those not wearing their pin or ribbon to sit down.

4. Annual Spike Concert - Remind your Spikes that by recruiting and retaining members each year, they can be eligible to attend the annual Spike & Directors Concert at the International Builders Show ™ each year! Spikes must have six credits overall and at least one new member credit to qualify for free tickets. It’s fun, there’s big name entertainment, and all their friends will be there. Don’t let them miss out! 

5. NAHB Recruiter Tools: Order tools for your recruiters through the Marketing Materials store via the Membership portal. NAHB offers a variety of free and low-cost tools like membership brochures and the recruiter “rolodex” cards - to help your Spikes be even more successful at recruiting and retaining members! Go to nahb.org/materialsordering.
6. “Spike Spotlight” Newsletter Column – Spotlight your Spikes by listing their accomplishments in a newsletter column. Highlight your biggest “Spike Superstar” on a monthly basis, including information about how many members he / she has recruited and retained.

7. “New Members & Recruiters” Newsletter Column – Highlight new members and their Spike recruiters by listing their names, companies and join dates in your newsletter. Include a photo of the new member taken with the Spike who recruited him/her.

8. Spike Club E-Newsletter – Send an electronic newsletter/update to your Spikes (or all your members!) on a monthly or quarterly basis. Include information about upcoming events, tips on how to recruit and retain members, monthly Spike standings, and information updates on current and new NAHB or local membership benefits and marketing materials available to help with their recruiting efforts. 

9. Spike Web Page Listing – List all of your Spikes on your web page! Include their name, company, and information about where they are on the Spike ladder to encourage their involvement and competition! If possible, include a photo and a personal quote from each.

10. Letter from the President – Include an appreciation letter from your President in your November newsletter or send thank you notecards to each Spike in November using TouchPLUS.

11. Spike Appreciation Call – Have your President and Membership Chair work together to call all of your Spikes during November and thank them for their contributions to the association!

12. Spike Movie Marquis – Create an old-fashioned looking movie billboard or marquis – highlight your top Spike(s) by highlighting their names there each month. Include this on your association bulletin board, on your web page or in your newsletter. 

13. Monthly Spike “Superstars” Scoreboard – Highlight two Spikes each month on a scoreboard you create: the Spike with the most new members and the Spike who retained the most members!

14. Spike Wall of Fame – List all of your Spikes and their different levels on a colorful Spike Wall or bulletin board. List them from highest to lowest number of Spike points within each level– and keep moving them up as they get and keep more members.

15. Spike Photo – Take a group picture to recognize your Spikes during November, which is Spike Appreciation Month, or any time. Frame the photo to feature at your association or include it in your newsletter.
16. Spike VIP Barbecue – Hold an indoor or outdoor barbecue appreciation event – serve steaks to Spikes and hamburgers to the rest of your members! Give your Spikes preferential seating and let them eat first.

17. Spike VIP Mystery Field Trip – Take a mystery trip with your highest recruiting Spikes. Don’t tell them where you’re going – surprise them by meeting them and transporting them as a group to your chosen destination. Possible destinations: a live musical or theatre performance, a trip to the planetarium, IMAX theatre, comedy club or local karaoke bar.  

18. Annual Spike Party – Hold your own version of the NAHB  Spike Party, with special cocktails, appetizers and entertainment! 
19. Spikes-Only Happy Hour – Hold this networking event at a local restaurant where Spikes can meet and socialize with each other. 

20. “Spike of the Year” Recognition Banquet – Hold an annual banquet to recognize your “Spike of the Year” as well as all your active Spikes! Invite all members of the association to attend to encourage their interest and participation in the Spike Club.

21. Free Cocktails – Recognize your Spikes by giving them a free cocktail at your membership meeting. 

22. Spike Appreciation Month Cocktail Party – Hold this special event during Spike Appreciation Month in November or just before your general membership drive.

23. Spikes Go First – Give Spikes a special sticker for their name badge that gives them “first in line” status. Let Spikes go first at the general membership lunch buffet, or at the cocktail bar at your special event. 

24. Express Check-In – Reward your Spikes by allowing them to be the first to check in at your general membership meetings.

25. Special Acknowledgement – Recognize Spikes at your meetings, banquets, special events or programs by having the Master of Ceremonies ask them to stand and take a bow.

26. Spike Receiving Line – Have your Spikes create a receiving line at the beginning or end of your next meeting. Have your other members go through the line, shake hands and congratulate them for their contributions and successes!

27. “Reach for the Stars” Drawing – At your next membership meeting, hold a drawing where the person chosen gets to participate in an activity that makes them eligible to win a fabulous prize the following month. Hang stars (with numbers 1, 2, 3, 4, 5, & Wild Card written on them) from the ceiling. The drawing winner is blindfolded and reaches up to pull down one of the stars. The number on his/her star is the number of new members he/she must bring in the following month in order to win his/her prize. 

28. Spikes-Only Prize Drawing – Hold this special drawing at your next general membership meeting or event to motivate your Spikes and generate interest in belonging to the Spike Club. Provide an additional incentive if the Spike whose name you draw is wearing Spike apparel.

29. Retention Contest & Reward – Hold a contest and award a special prize to the Spike retaining the most first year members. 

30. Cancelled Member Bounty – Offer a “$25.00 Bounty” to any active Spikes that renew a cancelled member.

31. Free Advertising – Provide a free advertisement in your newsletter, magazine or local newspaper for the recruiter with the most Spike points each month (or year).

32. Free Face Time – Let your top Associate Spike for the month have three minutes at your monthly membership meeting to tell other members about his/her company’s product or service.

